American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Minutes of the meeting held January 17, 2009, in Lincoln

The meeting convened at 12:45 P.M. following the Lincoln Chapter meeting and luncheon, with fifteen members present. The minutes of the preceding meeting which were prepared by Janis Compton, read by Shirley Allen and approved as read.

Announcements:

A. On February 7, 2009, There will be a meeting of the NCBVI commission at the  Kiewit Building, room 127 at 9:00 A.M.

B. There is one vacancy of the Nebraska Library Commission Talking Book and Braille Service. An application form is available from Jim Jirak.

C. During 2009, the IRS reimbursement rate for mileage will be $0.55.

D. The Senators’ Luncheon will be held at the Nopes Art Gallery 109 South 9th Street in Lincoln on March 9, 2009, at noon. The luncheon will be $10 per visitor.

The Treasurer’s report was given by Howard Compton and it was moved, seconded and passed as given.

Committee Reports:

A. The Membership report was presented by the Chairman, Mark Bulger. He was positive about membership and said this will be a good year. With $250 allotted in the budget to each chapter for membership drives, we can continue last years efforts although more communication between committee members would be helpful, possibly conference calls.

B. The Convention, Constitution and ByLaws report was submitted. Plans are well underway for the Convention in April with the theme “On The Go”. The hotel rates will be $58.45 per room per night and dues for the Convention will be $30. The keynote speaker will be Judy Jackson from National. There will be children’s activities and State Senator Dennis Utter has been invited to speak Saturday morning and there will be a presentation of new technology.

C. The Budget and Finance report was approved as amended.

D. The Fund Raising Committee is asking for ideas and possibly promotions given at McDonalds etc except for WalMart. There will be advertising for the Convention Auction.

E. The Audit and Form 990 report for 2008 was given by Howard Compton. It was moved, seconded and passed to have Howard prepare the changes to our by-laws that are recommended by the IRS and present them for vote at the convention.

The Corresponding Secretary Report was given by Janice Shafer. All greeting cards have been sent to the appropriate persons and she will prepare the invitations to the Senators’ Luncheon.

Old Business:

A. It was moved, seconded and passed to have the Transportation Committee Chairman advertise for the position of Executive Director.

New Business:

A. It was moved, seconded and passed after much discussion, to grant the Membership Committee funds to research needs of blind consumers in Nebraska, possibly including AFB poll on their website. Steve Speicher suggested checking out the Seguays Traffic re local safety laws governing ambient noise.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley C. Allen, Recording Secretary

